
 

Friday 1st July 2022 

Message from the head:  
We had our final full governing body meeting of this academic year this 
week and I presented to the governors my end of year report. Preparing 
for this is always I time I am able to reflect back on all we have achieved 
as a school and a community. Every year I have been here I get to this 
point and when looking back am always in awe of what my staff have 
managed to fit in! It really has been an incredibly busy year and with the 
backdrop of the last two years of lost and disrupted learning it’s been so 
good to be able to return to a far more ’normal’ school year.  
Thinking about all the new links we’ve made this year with organisations 
around Camden and London, the trips and workshops the children have 
enjoyed, the rich and creative topic learning the teachers and support 
staff have provided, makes me feel immense pride in the whole Fleet 
Community and privileged to be part of it. Coming back and providing all 
of this for the children has not been easy. Many families and children 
have had difficulties either linked to learning, what they missed, or from a 
more emotional perspective. We have always tried, while pushing to close 
learning gaps, to not lose sight of the individual and other needs they may 
have. With this in mind, next week we are celebrating our ’Fleet Wellbe-
ing Week’. You should have received a letter yesterday with lots of infor-
mation about this from Ms. Wall. It looks like being a great week and 
among all the fun activities planned will be a chance, as we approach the 
year's end, for the children to reflect back on their successes and chal-
lenges this year. They should feel as proud of themselves as we are proud 
of them. Have a great weekend and see you all on Monday. 
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Punctuality Award 
This week Year 6 were the champions with just 1 late—
great effort! After last week’s disappointment it is great to report 
a huge improvement this week—from 47 to 28! No classes hit 
double figures this week and all bar two (Year 2 and Year 5) had 
less than 5. To those on time, all the time, we thank you. To those 
with multiple lates through the year, thankyou for making the 
effort to improve this week and lets keep it up. You owe it to your 
children to get them to school on time to maximise their learning 
readiness and teach them the importance of punctuality. Remem-
ber, your child should be in class and ready at 9am. We hope next 
week we can continue to see improvement and get down below 
20 lates for the week. 

Attendance Award  
Our Attendance Award this week  goes to Year 5 with 1-
00% - great effort! Well done to all of KS2 who were all over 98% 
—well above over our target of 96% this week. Year 2 were also 
over 96% so a good week. Low attendance in Reception and Year 
1 though pulled the over attendace for the week down to 95.9%. 
Please keep doing all you can to encourage attendance for the 
remainder of the summer term and let’s keep improving! 

 Message from out Ambassadors 

Teddy tombola 
We are raising money for a school in 
Ethiopia called Etege Menen that 
has suffered from war. We need 
some preloved teddies and soft toy 
donations for the Rights Respecting 
Ambassador stall at the Summer 
Fair. Please bring your donations to 
Nursery by Friday 8th July.  
Thank you from the Rights Re-

specting Ambassadors! 

Reminder—WE ARE A NUT FREE SCHOOL  
Please remember we are a NUT FREE 
SCHOOL. Children should not bring 
snacks into school with nuts in them. 
Please also check any items you send in 
for Class Tea, Class Parties or birthday 
treats must also be NUT FREE.  
 
There are a number of children with al-
lergies in the school and in line with the 
school food policy nuts are not to be brought into school.  
 
Thank you for help and support to ensure all the children remain 
free from risk to any adverse effects exposure to nuts could 
cause.  

Request for Leave during the School Term 
Request for leave for holidays/travel abroad will not be 
authorised by the School.  As you are aware, leave will only 
be granted in exceptional circumstances.  The last day of 
term is Friday 22nd July and we have 6 weeks off school. 
Please ensure that you book your holidays within this time. 
Please note that, Under Section 444(1) of the Education Act 
1996, the Camden Education Welfare Service may issue a 
Penalty Notice/s for absence during the school term.  The 
cost of the Penalty Notices is £60 if paid within 21 days or 
£120 if paid between 21-28 days.  

Lunch Menu: 3rd—8th July 

Please remember to 
let the office know if 
you want your child 
to change to or from 
school lunches so you 
are charged correctly 

Tuesday 
Meat/Halal: Spaghetti 

Bolognaise  
Vegetarian: Vegan 

Spaghetti Bolognaise 
Green Beans & Red 

Cabbage 
Peach & Raisin Upside 
Down Cake with cus-

tard 

Wednesday 
Meat/Halal: Roast Chick-

en  
Vegetarian: Cheese & 

Tomato Pin Wheel 
Potatoes & Gravy  

Carrots & Peas 
Yoghurt & Fresh Fruit 

Thursday 
Meat/Halal: Chicken Noo-

dles 
Vegetarian: Roasted Cau-
liflower & Chickpea Curry 

50/50 Rice 
Broccoli & White Cabbage 

Chocolate & Apple 
Sponge with Custard 

Friday 
Meat/Halal: Fish in 

batter 
Vegetarian: Bean & 

Lentil Burger 
Chips/Rice 

Tomato Sauce 
Mushy Peas & 
Baked Beans 

Yoghurt & Fruit 

Available Daily 
Freshly Cooked Jacket 

Potato 
Freshly Baked Bread 

Meat Free Monday 
Veg & Chickpea Tagine 
or Summer Butterbean 

Veg risotto 
50/50 Rice 

Sweetcorn & Cauli-
flower 

Fruit & Yoghurt 
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Year 6 
For your enthusiasm and energy this week! You give eve-
rything 100% effort and this fantastic attitude is infectious. 
You're a great role model. Keep it up! 

Year 5 
For your fantastic attitude during our trip to the Heath. You 
showed enthusiasm towards all of the activities and collabo-
rated well with the girls at the other school. Your groups song 
was fantastic and I loved how confidently you performed! 

 
 

Week 

Week 

Week 

Week 

Week 

Week 

Week 

Week 

Week 

Week 

Year 1 
For a brave new start at Fleet! You've been amazing and we 
are so lucky to have you as part of Team Y1! Well done on a 
great beginning! 

Well done to these children 
who have been chosen by 

their class teachers to be the 
‘Star of the Week’ - Well 

done to all these children, 
and to all the rest who might 

not have been picked this 
week but could have been. 

Reception 
For all your wonderful enthusiasm for our class assembly re-
hearsals. You have energetic, focused and always try your very 
best. Well done! 

Year 3 
Ffor your proactive approach to 
your learning! It's been great to 
see you ask for help when you 
need it - keep it up! 

Year 4 
you've been a superstar on both of our trips this 
week. You've been engaged with all the different 
activities and have kept a smile on your face, even 
when we were in the boiling hot Palm House at 
Kew Gardens. Keep up the positivity! 

Year 2 
You have had such a fab week! I've 
been so impressed with all your inde-
pendent work, especially your bril-
liant writing about 'The Storm 
Whale'. Well done superstar! 

Week 

Week 

Week 

Week 
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Well done to these children who earned the most coins in 

their class on Times Tables Rock Stars this week! 

Year 2: Mohamed R— 1,060 coins! - 2nd week in a row 

Year 3: Okpe—90,851 coins! - 2nd week in a row 

Year 4: Saheim—7,526 coins! 

Year 5: Tawfiq—10,765 coins! 

 
Well done to all these children who have passed their Fleet Facts 

test this week! 

Year 2: Sativa, Abida, Lir, Ayman, Lola, Robyn, Denys, Amine, Ayra, Mu-
hamed, Maryam, Angelo  

Year 3: Mia, Samuel, Alana, Okpe, Layan, Mickey, Yacub, Daniel, Jake Sul, 
Jarod, Fatma, Ursula, Noah, Jake Sid, Arafat, Lottie, Saaimah, Lenny. 

Year 4: Conor, Alea, Abid, Nadeem, Arin  

Year 5:  Aman, Kai, Asma, Ryan, Sara, Poppy, Isabella, Lizzie, Adil, Amiin  
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The Calendar Art Competition for creating a school calendar at the 
end of the year is still on. Due to lockdowns over the last 2 years this 
popular annual event has not been possible so it’s great to bring it 
back. 
 

Children can use any art medium in their entries as long as it is A4 in 
size and they can enter as many times in a term as they want.  
 

Prizes will be awarded termly, with a selection of winning entries chosen to go in the calendar for 2023 at 
the end of this year. 
 

Entries should be handed in to the school office and should have the child’s name and class on the back (in 
pencil) along with an indication of the person or event that inspired it.  

This year the theme links in with the ‘Lifting Limits’ gender equality work we are doing in all clas-
ses and also with the racial equality work that runs throughout our curriculum. We are asking that the subject 
of the art be inspired by a historical figure—contemporary or older.  
 

Think about GENDER EQUALITY - a man or woman who did something amazing and at the time, unusual or 
not the norm, for someone of their sex. 
 

Think about RACIAL EQUALITY - someone again who was a trailblazer and didn’t let their race, colour of their 
skin or religion stop them from doing something.  
 

It could be someone we have talked about in assembly, or someone you have learnt about in class or even 
someone you have learnt about from your own reading or investigations.  

     Flora Sandes       Great Thunberg       Ignacious Sancho     Septimus Severus    Amanda Gorman Colin Kaepernick Boudicca 

Mae Jemison        Amy Johnson  Marcus Rashford     Frida Khalo  Beryl Burton  Jean-Michel Basquiat 
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The children had a fantastic time this week when their year 6 buddies came down to read with them. It is so good to see the 
older and younger children working together. Year 6  can’t wait to come again and visit next week! The story the children 
have been focussing on this week is ‘Dear Zoo’. They’ve been thinking about their favourite animals and writing their own 
versions of the story. Well done Nursery—such great work this week.  



 
 

 

Fleet Primary School, Fleet Road, London. NW3 2QT Tel: 0207 485 2028 Twitter: @FleetPrimary Web: www.fleet.camden.sch.uk 

Reception had a lovely trip to the Zoo this week seeing and learn- ing about  lots of different animals. The pen-
guins proved to be especially popular! Back in school there has been some fabulous construction skills on display not to 
mention some great reading too. Well done Reception. 
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Year 1 have been continuing 
their fantastic work in class 
but this week saw them 
WOW the school with their 
class assembly—they acted 
and sang beautifully giving 
us a story mash-up of the 
class texts they’ve studied 
over the last two terms as 
well as dropping in lost of 
science and learning from 
other subjects throughout 
the show. Well done to 
them all! 
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Following last Friday’s wonderful Pirate themed class assembly the children finished off their own pirate portraits—they 
came up with their own pirate names too! They also had a Forest School session with Rebecca at the start of this week 
which they loved! Ask them what their favourite activity was. Unfortunately the poor weather towards the end of the week 
meant we have postponed their trip to the seaside but we hope to take them in a couple of weeks instead. Watch this 
space for date! 
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Year 3 have out and about this 
week. They visited Burgh House 
where they took part in a ‘history 
or the ponds’ workshop. They 
have also been looking at the his-
tory of the Hampstead spa and 
went to see the Chalybeate Well. 
They’ve also been on a local re-
search walk categorising the uses 
of different local buildings. Well 
done Year 3. 
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Year 4 have been out and about this week with a trip to Kew Gardens and a visit to 
the Heath where they, along with the year 5 class, met up with St Christopher’s 
School and took part in a number of outdoor activities with the St Christopher’s For-
est School teachers. Even though the day started off damp, the children were fantas-
tic and really enjoyed the sessions. Thanks for inviting us St. Christopher’s! 
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Year 5 have been very busy 
this week. They spent a morn-
ing at Haverstock school hav-
ing a science lesson in the 
labs there making rockets! 
They also spent the day on 
the Heath with Year 4 as 
guests of St Christopher’s 
School and their outdoor 
learning day.  
They showed their creative 
side with nature art and mu-
sic inspired by the Heath. 
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What a busy week! They 
were brilliant reading bud-
dies for nursery, they had 
an exciting ‘Forest School’ 
session with Rebecca and 
they have been starting to 
practice some of the songs 
and dances for their leav-
ers assembly. Well done 
Year 6. 
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Please bear in mind that occasionally trips may be arranged or cancelled last minute. This 
can happen for any number of reasons and we try, where possible, to give as much notice 
as we can. We also will often need adult volunteers to support on these trips so please do 
look out for notices on class windows or sent out via parent hub closer to the date of a trip 

for requests for help and contact the office if you are able to accompany. Thank you.  

 7th July: Reception Class 
Assembly  

 7th July: Reception Class 
Tea 

 8th July: Sports Day on the 
Heath 

 13th July: Parent—Teacher 
drop in after school 

 13th or 14th July: Year 2 
Seaside trip—provisional 
dates—weather depend-
ent—to be confirmed 
nearer the time 

 14th July: Nursery Class 
Tea 

 15th July: Reception Sum-
mer Heath Walk 

 15th July: Nursery to the 
Zoo (rescheduled) 

 16th July: Summer Fair 
(Saturday) 

 18th July: Reception to 
Little Angel Theatre 

 19th July: Year 3 & 4 to Go 
Ape 

 20th July: Class Tea in aid 
of Bangladeshi Floods 

 21st July: Year 6 Leaver’s 
Assembly @2pm 

 21st July: Year 6 BBQ @ 
6pm 

 22nd July: Last day of 
school year—finish @ 
2pm 

 1st September: INSET 
day—school closed 

 2nd September: INSET 
day—school closed 

 5th Sept: start of Academic 
Year 2022-23 


